
LONDON BOROUGH OF BROMLEY 

 
STATEMENT OF EXECUTIVE DECISION 

 
 

The Portfolio Holder for Sustainability, Green Services and Open Spaces, Councillor 

Aisha Cuthbert has made the following executive decision:  
 
 

REDUCTION AND RECYCLING PLAN 2023- 
 

Reference Report: 

REDUCTION AND RECYCLING PLAN 2023-25, 16/03/2023 Environment and 
Community Services Policy Development and Scrutiny Committee    

 
 

Decision: 
 

The Portfolio Holder for Sustainability, Green Services and Open Spaces, approved 

Bromley’s Reduction and Recycling Plan as set out in Appendix A of the report. 
 
Reasons: 
 

Bromley’s RRP (Reduction and Recycling Plan) seeks to compliment the Council’s 
corporate environmental policies 

 
The adoption of the RRP will contribute to the ‘Making Bromley Even Better’ 
ambitions for residents to live responsibly and prosper in a safe, clean and green 

environment and to provide efficient and effective services and value for money.  
 

RRP actions that focus on minimising waste will assist the Council in reducing the 
cost of its Waste Management Service. 
 

The actions set out in the RRP will contribute to the Environment Portfolio Plan 
priority to minimise waste and increase recycling. 

 
The RRP is required to demonstrate Bromley's general conformance with the Mayor 
of London's Waste Management Policy. 

 
The proposed decision was scrutinised by the ECS PDS on March 16th 2023 and the 

Committee supported the proposal. 
 
 
 

………………………………………….. 

Councillor Aisha Cuthbert  

Portfolio Holder for Sustainability, Green Services and Open Spaces 
 

TASNIM SHAWKAT 

Director of Corporate Services & Governance 
Bromley Civic Centre 
Stockwell Close 

Bromley BR1 3UH 
 



 
 

Date of Decision:   21 March 2023 

Implementation Date (subject to call-in):   28 March 2023  
Decision Reference:   ECS 23009 

 
  


